

Deerfield Youth Baseball and Softball Association
June 11, 2012
Directors in Attendance:  Karen Chanan, Mike Danielewicz, Jeff Fjeldheim, Adam Gold, Greg Marvey, Barry Metzger, Todd Rubin, Beth Sciarretta, Jeff Shamberg, Tom Shapira and Harry Steindler.  

The meeting was called to order.  

The minutes of the May meeting were approved.  The Board discussed recent publicity of DYBA games and events that appeared in the Patch (online) and Pioneer Press.

1. Fields.  Mr. Fjeldheim discussed difficulties in getting to the temporary shed at Caruso as a result of work on the driveway.  He updated the Board on the status of Woodland Park and the Board had a general discussion about greater financial investment in the fields by DYBA to supplement Park District improvements.  Mr. Steindler noted that DYBA will have use of the DHS field all summer.

2. Financial.  Mr. Shamberg reported on the current balances in the money market and checking accounts.  He noted that it is tougher to match online payments with the appropriate line items, but recognizes that it is easier for payments to be processed.  The audit is ongoing.

3. Softball.  Ms. Sciarretta presented on behalf of Mr. Bricker.  The following coaches for Date Night were approved:  Emily Shanker, Megan Buranosky, Nicki Chamberlain-Simon and Claire Kimball.  The Board also approved Jason Goldberg as the president for summer T-ball.  

4. Baseball.  Mr. Metzger reported that all was going well and summer teams have been formed for all leagues.

5. Travel.  Mr. Gold expressed concern over MSBL scheduling, indicating that late in the season, many of the players are overscheduled between regular season games and tournaments.  He noted the success of various travel teams in the Memorial Day tournaments.  He discussed an issue at a recent game involving coaches from the opposing team challenging umpires and recommended that that team no longer be permitted to play in Deerfield.  Mr. Gold indicated that the 12U teams are getting ready for Cooperstown and that they did a fantastic job of fundraising toward that event.  

6. Volunteer Appreciation Day.  Mr. Rubin discussed the success of the event and many Board members indicated positive feedback they had received.  It was proposed that the event be repeated and similar events scheduled.  

7. New Business.  Ms. Sciarretta discussed formation of a “fundamental changes” committee to discuss scheduling and efforts to increase participation. 

Meeting adjourned.

Respectfully submitted,

Thomas B. Shapira
Secretary

2

